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CLUB 
Nissan Patrol Club of South Australia 
Inc 
PO Box 153 
KILKENNY      SA 5009 
 
MAGAZINE 
Don Grigg  
12 Cheringar Blvd 
DERNANCOURT   SA   5075 
 
Phone: 8266 3664 
Email: editor@nissanpatrolclubsa.org 
 

WEB ADDRESS 
 

www.nissanpatrolclubsa.org 
Email: webmaster@nissanpatrolclubsa.org 

CLUB  MEETINGS  are held at the 
Challa Gardens Primary School, Humphries 
Terrace (off Torrens Road), Kilkenny on the 
first Thursday of every month except 
January.  Meetings commence at 7.30 pm. 
 
 

The Nissan Patrol Club is a member of  

Four Wheel Drive SA Inc (FWDSA), which 
is a member of Four Wheel Drive Australia  
Pty Ltd (formerly the Australian National 
Four Wheel Drive Council Inc (ANFWDC)). 
 
 

UHF Channel 21 is recognised as the 
official Club radio channel. 

Nissan  Patrol  Club  of  South  Australia  Inc 
Established  1979 
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Yes folks this is it - my last magazine as editor. 

I welcome and thank our 2014 editor for volunteering to continue the role. 

Thank you to all those who have written trip reports, provided photos and other 
information for publication. Helen Richards is once more our most prolific trips and photo 
contributor. However, a greater range of club members have submitted photos and 
reports this year. 

My thanks also go Kathy for her support in proof reading the magazine, over the past 
four years. 

Lastly and most importantly, I thank our advertisers, who cover our magazineôs 
production and postage costs, for their continuing sponsorship. 

This yearôs winning photo competition entries are published in colour on the centre 
pages of this issue. The ñComing Eventsò table, heralds an excellent 35th Anniversary 
Year of activities - ensure that you get the most out of it! 

Best wishes for Christmas and good health in 2014, 

Don  

Patrolling  Magazine 

Trip Reports, photos, and any items of interest are all welcome.  Please forward to the Editor.  Contact 
details on page 3. 

THE DEADLINE  FOR  FEBRUARY  ISSUE IS 24 JANUARY 2014 
 

Views and opinions expressed in this magazine are not those of the Nissan Patrol Club of SA, unless specific 
reference is made to the article 

Front cover is a February 2011 adaptation from Marie Schultzôs 2003 original concept.  

Here it is nearly Christmas once again. It has been a busy twelve months for the club, with many 
activities, most of which have been well attended. 

Several new things came into our club for the first time - the winch and generator hire, club 
badges for sale, spoons for guest speakers and the introduction of convoy procedure, trip 
discipline, aims of the club: a submission to and an appearance before a select committee at 
Parliament House on the Maralinga Lands Act - several of the committee worked long hours to 
get that act together, time will tell if it succeeded. 

We have had an interesting year of guest speakers on many and varied subjects, some of whom 
gave the other point of view - others in line with our own thinking. Some entertained us while 
others taught us new ideas. 

Trips were generally well attended with a wide variety offering throughout the year - all of them of 
some educational value to the member. One thing that has been surprisingly pleasing to me is 
the influx of new members. It is good to see this growth in the club and the participation of the 
new members as well as the older members, make all the work involved in organizing a club of 
this size worthwhile. 

To all who helped run the club and make it tick as smoothly as it does - people who sweep the 
carpet after the meeting, wash and wipe the dishes, bring the supper, put out the chairs and put 
them back at the end of meetings, trip leaders, social function organisers, those who volunteered 
or had their arm twisted, for the many tasks that needed to be done and the committee who have 
worked as a team for the betterment of the club, please accept my thanks, for without your help 
my job would have been so much more difficult. 

I would like to wish the club and the incoming committee all the best for 1984 

Garry Thompson (NPC 009) 

Patrolling the Editorôs Desk 

30 YEARS AGO - Presidentôs Report 1983 
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All participants must register their name and vehicle registration on the trip sheet, or advise the trip leader of their 
participation.  Registration is required to comply with the Clubôs public liability insurance policy.  Visitors are welcome 
to join most trips and social events; simply register your name on the sheet in the trip folder or see the Trips Officer.   
Visitors must also sign the Club ñWarningò forms if participating on a trip. 
 

All participants must confirm with the designated Trip Leader by the Confirmation Date that they still wish to attend the 
event or trip.  Failure to do so will indicate to the Trip Leader that you do NOT wish to participate. 
 

If at the last minute you are unable to join a trip for which you have registered, please make every endeavour to 
advise either the trip leader or someone else joining the trip.  This will ensure the group is not held up waiting for a 
non-arrival. 

The Club recommends that members have RAA membership to cover mechanical 
breakdowns on Club trips, and ambulance cover from the SA Ambulance Service or your 

private health insurer to cover medical emergencies. 

Dates Details Leader Confirmation 
Date 

22 Dec 2013 Breakfast in the park President   

24 - 27 Jan 2014 Murbko Lagoon - Australia Day 
weekend see advert P6  

President   

18 - 25 Apr 2014 

Easter 

Otway Club combined trip  Angelo Tsirbas 11 Apr 2014 

25 Apr - 23 May 
2014 

Venus Bay - Fishing Janice Lamkin Mar 2014 

26 Apr - 2 May 
2014 

Victorian High Country -Immediately 
following Otway's Easter Trip. See P21 
June Patrolling for proposed itinerary 

Wayne & 
Dallas Dunn 

7 Feb 2014 

9 May 2014 Theatre Night - ñThe Boy from Ozò 53 
Angas St Adelaide 8:00pm - See 
advert P19 

Jeff Schapel 6 Mar 2014 

5 Jul 2014 35th Anniversary Celebration Dinner - 
6:30 pm at the Belair Park Country 
Club - see advert P15 

Sub-committee 4 May 2014 

4 - 6 Oct 2014 Weekend in Whyalla - will require 
registration with Whyalla Club - details  
yet to be announced. 

President  Registration 
date 

3 - 12 Oct 2014  Pooncarie Races and Mungo National 
Park - Tentative proposal - easy 
4wding, optional canoeing on the 
Darling River, caravans OK. Register 
your potential interest on trip sheet. 

Kathy Grigg ?? 

COMING EVENTS 
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The Presidentôs Points 

Hi Patrollers, 

This is the final President Points for 2013. The following October and November 
events were well attended and enjoyed by all. The Octoberfest at Willangi. CUA 
this year at the Coorong with a total of 40 people; it was wonderful to see our 
young grandchildren involved. A trip to Bushys, a property just outside of 
Coonalpyn which had a great campsite as well as some really challenging sand dunes and our 
training weekend at the Morgan quarry with the Mitsubishi Club. Our final event for 2013 is our 
ñBreakfast in the Parkò which is always a chance to sit back, relax over a cuppa and breakfast, 
and enjoy the friendship of our fellow members.  

Looking at our trips for 2014, we have a great start with Murbko, Venus Bay, Theatre Night, 
Otways, High Country, Peake, Bushyôs, Weekend in Whyalla. If you would like the opportunity to 
run a trip or have an idea please let us know. Perhaps a day trip, a winery tour, a beach run - itôs 
up to you! We look forward to your participation and suggestions.  

2014 will be our 35th Anniversary of the Nissan Patrol Club of SA Inc. This achievement will be 
celebrated at the mid-year dinner, please mark it in your diaries - you wonôt want to miss it! 

Our first meeting for 2014 will be Thursday February 6th, commencing with our inaugural 
ñSausage Sizzleò at 6:00pm and followed by our General meeting at 7:30pm. 

Being your President has been a privilege. Thank you for your help which made my position so 
much easier and enjoyable.  Thank you again to our Committee and my husband Dave for your 
love and support. 

Finally both Dave and I wish you all our love and a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year, and 
look forward to a successful 2014. ñThe best of all gifts around any Christmas tree is the 
presence of a happy family all wrapped up in each otherò 

Happy travels, Helen Richards (364), President 

AUSTRALIA DAY 
CELEBRATIONS 
24 - 27  January  2014 

Aquatic Weekend at Murbko Lagoon - Come for 
a day or the entire period 

The cost is $10 per day per vehicle through a self-
registration system at the gate. The camping area 
has no facilities and no toilets. The Club toilet tent 
will be available or bring your own facilities.  Bring 
your own food, water and drinks. 
Be prepared to dress up for happy hour on Sunday 
evening, in either green and gold, or red, white and 
blue, or be adventurous and dress up as a famous 
Australian. Bring nibbles for a pre-dinner happy 
hour which are colour coordinated with Aussie 
colours, and an ñAustralianò dessert to share. Bring 
your swimming, canoeing, fishing etc. gear 
Note:- This is a Fruit Fly exclusion zone, which 
means you must not bring fruit or vegetables 
into the area unless you have an itemised 
receipt from an Adelaide retailer or risk an on 
the spot fine of $375. 
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CONQUEST TYREPOWER 

72 GRANGE ROAD 

WELLAND 

PH. 83401404 

CHRIS BAKER 

TYRE PRESSURE MONITORING 

SYSTEMS 

 

FROM $349 LESS 10% CLUB 

DISCOUNT $315 

T/LESS TYRE REPAIR KITS 

 

$45 LESS 10% CLUB  

DISCOUNT $40 

10% DISCOUNT ON ALL BRAKE, STEERING AND SUSPENSION  

REPAIRS INCLUDING IRONMAN SPRINGS AND SHOCKERS. 

SPECIAL CLUB PRICES ON ALL KELLY, KUMHO, COOPER  & 

TOYO TYRES 

FREE AFTER SALES SERVICE ON EVERY SET OF 4 TYRES  

PURCHASED (ROTATION AND BALANCE, & CHECK STEERING,  

SUSPENSION & BRAKES EVERY 10000KM FOR THE LIFE OF THE 

TYRES 



Patrolling 
 

NISSAN PATROL CLUB OF S.A. December 2013 Page  8 
 

My first introduction to camping was in October 1968 when six "girls" in the office plus 
one sister decided to go to Warren Gorge for the October long weekend. We piled three 
into my Mini 850 and four in a friend's VW Beetle. For this English girl who'd never 
camped before - this was an eye opener. It was hot; I swatted flies for three days and 
found the "thunder box" quite on the nose. Never again! 

A few years after Colin and I were married we hired a small Wartz camper and went 
away for 2-3 days. Apart from everything freezing overnight, I survived! Around 1974 we 
bought our first camper trailer and stayed in caravan parks (I could handle that!), 
gradually getting used to "camping". 

I have always been working in an office environment, moving from typing, data 
processing, temporary work, and full time work, gaining knowledge about how offices 
work and having a keen interest in accounts/bookkeeping. By this stage we had two 
children. In 1984 Colin and I bought a patternmaking and coremaking business and 
incorporated the supply of cast metal plaques and lettering; this continued until it was 
sold in 2003. Apart from being secretary, I was the main person who did all the layout/
artwork for the plaques etc. That process was eventually done on a computer - making it 
much easier to produce. I had no problems adapting to computers; setting up accounts 
and producing whatever forms and information was required. 

In 1986 we bought our first 4WD, a diesel Landcruiser. We had already met some of the 
members of the Nissan Club through our friends Alan and Mary Capell (former NPC 

members), so it was ideal for us to join the Nissan Patrol Club; a good choice. 

Along the way my many "crafty" interests moved from sewing to hand spinning. I've been 
a member of the Handspinners and Weavers Guild of SA for 30 years, holding the 
positions of Treasurer, Committee Member and currently Co-membership Secretary (8 
years). All membership information is kept on a large database as there are about 250 
members to keep track of. 

By this stage of life I'd become involved with the State Emergency Service - State 
Headquarters Unit. I was Admin Officer from its inception and was in that role for about 
11 years of my 16 years of membership. With help from a few others, including Colin, I 

created a database file which 
improved the way call-takers 
recorded requests for 
assistance during times of 
emergency. Networked to 
computers, this system allowed 
8 people to input or retrieve 
data from the file at any one 
time. The database method 
was used for about 7 years 
until the Service introduced a 
better system. With all this 
volunteering and other 
account/bookkeeping 
assistance given to the SES 

(Continued on page 10) 

Member Profile  -  TRICIA GOODRICH 
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Support the businesses that support the Club 

  

  

  

www.batterydiscounters.com.au 

CHEAPEST BATTERIES TO SUIT 

ALL CARS & 4WDs IN ADELAIDE 

Peter & Rick's Auto Workshop 

14 Provident Avenue 
Glynde SA 5070 
Ph: 08 8365 5100 

 

unit 4/27 Oaklands Rd  -  Somerton Park 
PO Box 796 Brighton SA 5048 



Patrolling 
 

NISSAN PATROL CLUB OF S.A. December 2013 Page  10 
 

Volunteers Association, I am now the recipient of a Centenary Medal, Volunteers 
Medal, National Medal and an Award - all for service and support to the SES. This is 
very humbling indeed. 

In 2010 I finally stopped paid work - leaving a terrific bookkeeping job with an accounting 
firm. Now that I've "retired" I'm keen to pursue my interests in handspinning and other 
allied crafts. I may even get more serious about Geocaching - as I am interested in 
computers, maps, mapping, navigating and using a GPS. 

We joined the Nissan club in 1987, and during this time I've been Minute Secretary, 
shared a Trips Officer role with 3 others, Treasurer, and now Membership Officer. I have 
also collected the mail for the club for many years and done other odd jobs. My 
involvement with the Nissan Club led to my taking on positions with the SA Association 
of 4WD Clubs (now 4WDSA). These were Minute Secretary and Secretary. Colin and 

I are joint recipients of a Life Membership awarded in 1999. 

Over the years we have been on many Club trips and were fortunate to learn about 
camping and 4WDing from several experienced members. Colin and I have organised 
several club trips especially to the desert regions and also social events. On a recent trip 
to the Simpson Desert I was pleased to be able to pass on tips and information to newer 
members of the club - just doing what others did for us many years ago. Incidentally, I'm 
now quite happy to "swag it"! Involvement with Club has given me the opportunity to visit 
many places in SA and interstate. Joining the Nissan Patrol Club of SA has proved to be 
a good decision as now I have met some lovely people, formed some lasting friendships 
and have had some great times either on trips or social outings. 

Tricia Goodrich (NPC 138) 

 

The Octoberfest weekend was organised by the Mt Lofty Rangers 4 wheel drive club and 
held between the 5

th
 and 

7
th
 of October long 

weekend at Willangi Bush 
Escapes. 

Willangi is a property about 
10km north east of 
Peterborough run by Neil, 
Antoinette and Phil Sleep. 
Most people arrived there 
on the Friday and when we 
arrived Dave, Helen and 
Craig had already set their 
vans up joined at the 
awning as they do. Angelo 
arrived shortly after us 
around 4:00pm. That gave 
the Nissan Patrol Club 4 

(Continued from page 8) 

(Continued on page 11) 

Octoberfest Willangi 2013  
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cars and 6 members to contribute to the weekend. 

The camp area was well set up with long drops and a couple of tin shed showers, gas 
powered, that worked beautifully. On arrival everyone had to register for the trips they 
wished to go on. As a group we elected to do the Hungry Ranges on the Saturday and 
the Black Rock trip on the Sunday. When we had all set up we had a happy hour and 
were joined by Jack, Kylie and their children Shania and Ryan from the Bordertown 4x4 
club. After tea the whole camp gathered around two burning bonfires for a few drinks and 
a natter. 

Saturday morning after breakfast we had a welcome and briefing from Paul McGregor 
from Mt Lofty Rangers. We then assembled into our trip convoys ready to leave at 
8:45am. Our trip had 9 cars and was led by Gary from the Mt Lofty Rangers. After driving 
on the tar for around 70km we arrived at the Bendleby Ranges homestead turnoff where 
we let our tyres down for the climb through the property. One of the group in a discovery 
managed to get a flat tyre just before we reached the homestead. We had a short break 
when we arrived and at around 10:30 set out through the hilly terrain. We drove through 
dry creek beds and sandy areas of different shades of red, then. through Aeroplane 
Gorge where we stopped and had lunch, and then onto Billygoat Ridge. 

A reasonably steep climb on a rough stony track that demanded concentration to pick the 
right line or get stuck, as one lass on her first 4x4 trip discovered, half way up. The tail-
enders managed to free her up and she made it to the top without any further problems. 

(Continued from page 10) 

(Continued on page 14) 


